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Angelus Letter

25 February 2021

Thursday of the First Week of Lent

Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Friday Confessions from 4 to 5PM*          
Friday Stations of the Cross at 7PM*
 
Saturday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Simone
Saturday Confessions from 9:30 to 10AM*
Saturday Vigil Mass at 4:30PM* with Fr. Valencheck
 
Sunday Mass at 9AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM*† with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass at 1PM* with Fr. Bede OSB
 
* Masks are required.
† Rite of Election
SOME GENERAL THINGS OF WHICH TO BE AWARE:
 
This weekend there may be a couple of people acting suspiciously in church! The sound company is sending out a couple of people to listen to our sound system in action when the church has people in it. Of course, if you see someone fishing money out of the candle boxes, well that’s another thing entirely.

Confirmation will be Friday, March 5th at 7PM! We welcome Abbot Gary Hoover OSB to St. Sebastian Parish as celebrant. Please pray for our confirmation candidates.

There will not be Stations of the Cross and Benediction on Friday, March 5th due to Confirmation.

This Sunday at the 11AM Sunday Mass we will have the Rite of Election. Typically, this is done at the Cathedral in Cleveland with the Bishop. But because of COVID we are asked to celebrate this Rite at the parish level. At this service, the Church makes its “election,” that is, the choice and admission of those catechumens who have the dispositions that make them fit to take part, at the next major celebration, in the sacraments of initiation. Please pray for our elect coming in to the Church at Easter.

 DIOCESAN SURVEY
 
Please consider participating in the Disciple Maker Index survey. This survey will provide you the opportunity to reflect on your own spiritual growth and provide feedback on the efforts of the parish to help you grow.

The survey should take you between 10-15 minutes to complete. Please do not skip questions unless instructed to do so. Please note that your responses are kept confidential. Your parish will not have access to individual survey responses.

To take the survey go to

https://portal.catholicleaders.org/dmi/survey/k0k40k0k4a
There is a 15 day time limit to do this survey, so please take it soon!
 
 KEEPING THE FAITH:
The Future of Catholic Elementary Schools
 
As written to you previously, I am on this committee to help promote the future of Catholic elementary schools. We had a Zoom meeting this past week at which the Bishop promoted the idea that the whole process should be transparent. In fact, there are podcasts and YouTube productions being planned to let people know what’s going on.

The goal of this commission (of which I am on the sub-committee to discuss new methods of governance) is to help the entire diocese achieve high performing schools that are thoroughly Catholic and affordable. These are the top goals, not the only goals. The Bishop made mention that schools are a ministry of the Church as well as a reflection of the Church and therefore one of the most important youth organizations that we have. 

He especially made mention of our teachers who could be making much more money in public schools but who are dedicated to our mission. They are “a treasure who bring Christ and knowledge to our young ones. It is through them that we hope to create Good, Educated human beings and leaders both for the Church and our culture.”

This project has been on the agenda of the diocese since before I was ordained. For various reasons it has languished in the phase of “almost” doing something. Plenty of data has been collected and it appears that we are on the verge of seeing something take place. Here is a general timeline:

Spring of 2021:          To have all the preliminary findings reported

Spring/Summer:        Propose strategies/changes/models

Fall 2021:                   Have test models

21/22 School Year:    Refine the model

Spring 2022               Present the final proposal

You will be receiving more information as it becomes available. 

 
COVID UPDATES FROM THE DIOCESE
 
All the parishes of the diocese have received a memo on how to carry out our Holy Week services. Here is a sampling of the directives:

 
PALM SUNDAY: You may not notice too much different (than is already different due to COVID) at this Mass other than ushers, properly protected, are asked to hand out palms before Mass and they won’t simply be out to take at the end of Mass (but ask and thou shall receive!)

CHRISM MASS: The Chrism Mass at our Cathedral in Cleveland on Tuesday of Holy Week will have limited participation this year but we are all invited to participate virtually. You can find it on the diocesan webpage. A link will be provided in the near future.

MAUNDY THURSDAY: The Washing of Feet may be omitted. But that is not news, this is always the case. But if it is to be done, the memo we received states that, “only those who have received both vaccines should have their feet washed . . .The number of those who will have feet washed can be limited to only a few.” 

 
GOOD FRIDAY: There will be an extra petition this year. Also, there is an option for those present to adore the Cross from their pews but, if we do come forward, that non-touch adoration, especially not the kissing of the Cross, is to take place. In other words, one may do something like bow or genuflect.

More clear instructions will be communicated as we get closer to these celebrations.

 
PAINTING OF THE CRUCIFIXION
 
It is Lent and Eric Armusik’s painting of the Crucifixion is once again in our sanctuary. On any Friday during Lent a plenary indulgence is granted to the Christian faithful who, after communion, devoutly recite the following prayer before an image of Christ crucified. On other days of the year the indulgence is a partial one. (This prayer is also located on a sign along the altar rail.)

Good and gentle Jesus I kneel before you. * I see and I ponder your five wounds. * My eyes behold what David prophesied about you: * “They have pierced my hands and feet, they have counted all my bones.” * Engrave on me this image of Yourself. * Fulfill the yearning of my heart: * Give me faith, hope, and love, repentance from my sins, * and true conversion of life. Amen.
 
ABOUT THE PAINTING
 
The Gospel of Luke testifies, “Then Jesus cried out in a loud voice, ‘Father, into your hands I commend my spirit’, and, when He had said this, He breathed His last.” This painting captures the center of this sentence; the moment between that last word and when His breath escaped His lips. The painful writhing is coming to an end and His Body begins to relax upon the nails that pin it to the Cross elongating His wrists. We see the hands in the process of unclutching, giving into the pressure caused by the spikes driven through them and the downward weight of the body, exposing the dirt on His palms that was ground into them when they were thrust forward to protect Our Savior when He fell while carrying His Cross.

Jesus’ face, which a moment ago was twisted in agony, now goes through a transformation as the pain lessens with the onset of death. Though the depiction of the sky reminds us that “darkness came over the whole land until three in the afternoon,” a heavenly light falls upon Jesus’ face. Is it just now that He begins to see His Father’s loving countenance? He is half a heartbeat from death, halfway through the sentence in St. Alphonsus Liguori’s twelfth Station of the Cross, “And abandoning Himself to the weight of His body, bows His head and dies.”

Already the events that followed Christ’s death, portrayed in the Gospel of Matthew, begin to infringe upon the scene. “The earth quaked, rocks were split, tombs were opened, and the bodies of many saints that had fallen asleep were raised.” In the Old Testament, the coming of God is frequently portrayed with the imagery of an earthquake and Jesus speaks of the earthquakes that will accompany the “labor pains” that signify the beginning of the dissolution of the old world. The ground begins to crack open starting at the base of the Cross and snaking out toward the bottom right of the painting. The wind begins to pick up curling the proclamation nailed to the top of the Cross and a flash of lightning streaks over the city heightening the imagery of the disturbance of the elements. “Surely this was the Son of God.”

This is the moment everything changes, a match in the process of being struck, the glass striking the tile floor but before it begins to crack. In this moment, like a specter, a skull appears at the base of His Cross. It reminds us of the transitory nature of this life, it tells us this place is Golgotha, “the place of the skull,” and lastly, reminds us that Christ, the second Adam, was crucified over the bones of the first Adam, making a fitting ending to our estrangement from heaven. “And so it is written, ‘The first man Adam became a living being; the last Adam a life giving spirit’ ” 1 Corinthians 15:45

OTHER THINGS TO DO DURING LENT
 
It’s not too late to begin some Lenten practices. Besides praying the above prayer during Lent, there is the 40 Day Club in which each of us is encouraged to attend daily Mass (in person or virtually) during Lent. Stations and Benediction are held most Fridays of Lent at 7PM. There is Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament all day on Tuesdays ending with Compline and Benediction. Don’t forget that every Friday is a day for abstinence from meat! Plan your confession well! Without the diocesan wide Night of Confessions (due to COVID) and with those who inevitably put off their confession until the last minute, it might be wise to plan an earlier confession. 

Finally, consider attending our Lenten Mission and the Koto Ensemble Concert.

Here are the details.

PARISH MISSION WITH KEITH JOHNSON
REVIVE US!  7:00PM in the church
Sunday, March 14 - The Need For Revival
Revival is often thought of as an aspect of Protestant spirituality. But it has equal application to Catholics. What is revival? How do we experience it in our lives? Why is it necessary?

Monday, March 15 - The Way of Revival
St. Paul outlines the path of the Christian life. The path goes by way of the cross to the resurrection life. How do we live this out practically?

Tuesday, March 16 - Preparing For Revival
How do we know if we’re experiencing revival in our lives? There are certain indicators. How do we evaluate? What are the next steps to implementing lessons learned?

KOTO ENSEMBLE CONCERT
(Authentic Japanese Instruments and Costumes)

March 21…………………………………4:00pm

LEGION OF MARY
 
The Legion of Mary Our Lady of Humility praesidium will be leading The 7 Sorrows Rosary after the 8 AM Mass on Friday, March 5th. Please join them in praying this Rosary, taught to visionary Marie-Claire Mukangango by Our Blessed Mother herself. The prayers and reflections allow you to enter into an emotional contemplation of Mary's suffering and strength unlike any other. You will be given a copy to take home so you might pray it, as Our Lady of Kibeho requested, on Tuesdays and Fridays. 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Jeanne Conway, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Beth DeVore, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Jean Heban-Shireman, Judy Huber, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Pamela Oliver, Our Lady of the Elms Convent, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Mary Ricks, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Ellie Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, Eugene Sawan, John Schultz, Cory Schulz and Brian Walsh.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

